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CRICKET CALL UP 
 

 

Josh Shaw (Y11) has been invited and accepted for the 2011 intake of  the 
England Development Programme (EDP).   
 
This is designed to help young players develop their ability to deliver excellent 
performances under the intense pressures created by playing for a Champions 
League T20 title, opening the bowling in the first Ashes Test match or coming in to 
bat at 70-5 in a World Cup semi-final.  EDP’s aim is to dominate U19 cricket and 
produce a constant stream of world class players for the England Performance 
Programme. We are very proud of Josh and look forward to seeing him play for 
England in the future! 
 
 
 

 
 


